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Meet Your Officers:  
 
Jim Corso, President   
jcorso2000@aol.com 
 
Trevor Hayberger, Vice-Pres. 
thayberger@gmail.com 
 
Lisa Wilson, Secretary 
lisauofm@gmail.com 
 
John Nejedly, Treasurer  
sanduskyalumni@gmail.com 
 

 

Trustees: 

 
Ron Cantelli  
cabinetmaker1992@hotmail.com 

 
Roberta Collins 
collinsroberta@att.net 
 
Joe Hayberger  
amdream@bex.net  
 
Jeff Krabill    
jeffnk@bex.net 
 
Kathy Loris  
ksloris@sbcglobal.net  
 
Matt Martin 
mjmartin@scs-k12.net  
 
John Mears, Past President  
judym42@gmail.com  
 
Tom Patterson     
tp13diver@gmail.com 
 
Stephanie Schlett    
missfootball97@aol.com 
 
John Schumm  
jeschumm63@gmail.com  
 
David Volz  
davev@bex.net  

 

Treasurer’s Report – 3rd Quarter 2018 
 

Checking Account Balance $149.01 

Savings Account Balance $5,728.45 

Shirt Sales Account Balance $195.62 

All Class Reunion Account Balance $1,069.84 

Main Alumni Scholarship Fund at  

Erie County Community Foundation $99,729.99  

Seitz Scholarship Fund at Erie  

County Community Foundation $22,247.08 

 

Alumni Donations: 

Thank you very much for the following donations: 

General Donations –  

June -  Donald & Peggy Davis Class of 1949 

July -   Richard Stradtman  Class of 1974 

August -  Gloria Hiendlmayr  Class of 1962 

  -  Lois & David Bachman Class of 1952 

Membership Report 

New Members    

July -  Karen Holtzmiller Steiert  Class of 1966 

August -  Robert W. Kaiser   Class of 1982 

  Scott V. Kaiser and  Class of 1989

  Cindy L. Kaiser  Class of 1990 

September - Eugene Lenhart   Class of 1960 
Nathan C. Nickles   Class of 2018 

 

Life Members   
June -  Anita Nuckols   Class of 1994 

Sharon Tabler   Class of 1972 

 

July -   Karen Holzmiller Steiert Class of 1966 
Charles Failor  Class of 1971  

Kathleen Failor   Class of 1973 

 

September - Eugene Lenhart (1960) 
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  An Update from the CEO and Superintendent 

 As we move through the holiday seasons, we think about how 

thankful we are for our Blue Streak Families. This has been an 

exciting and busy year for us already. This fall, we passed our 

Renewal Levy at nearly 65%, the Varsity Football team made the 

state playoffs for the 3rd season in a row, and with the release of 
the Ohio School Report Cards, we learned we have made 

remarkable strides in our academics across the district. We are 

continuing to work hard on our academics, ensuring all of our 

students are reaching their full potential. In early December, we 

hosted over a dozen school districts from around the state, who came to observe 

our academic strategies and designs. Sandusky City Schools has become a leading 
district in Ohio when it comes to student achievement. December is a busy time for 

us, with holiday concerts and winter sports in full gear. If you are interested in 

upcoming events, visit our website (www.scs-k12.net) anytime throughout the year 

to view our calendar.  

As you may know, we are currently working through the largest single construction 

project in the City of Sandusky’s history. This summer, we completed several 

renovation projects at the Middle School and the High School. These projects 
included new science labs, new lighting and sound in the SHS Auditorium, and a 

complete renovation of the Sidney Frohman Planetarium. These upgrades were 

necessary to give our students a 21st century learning environment with a focus on 

STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and Mathematics) and we are 

pleased with the results.  

 
The newly named Sandusky Rotary Global Education Center will be a state-of-the-

art technology center that will complement the district’s award-winning and 

innovative Global Internship Program. This Internship Program also played a key 

role in helping Sandusky City Schools be selected as a National District of 

Distinction for Innovation and Creativity. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

(Newly Renovated Sidney Frohman Planetarium) 

http://www.scs-k12.net/
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(Updated Lecture Hall - Room 300 and High School and Middle School Science Labs) 

 

As you may have read earlier this month, the Sandusky Board of Education voted to 

take a bold and strategic new direction with the Building Better Dreams facilities 

program. Our timeline for opening the new Intermediate School and the new 

Ontario Building is scheduled for August 2020. A new construction management at-
risk firm should be on board in December, and we will continue onto the next phase 

of the building process. We are excited to see our plans come to life and to move 

forward with our vision. To learn more about our facilities project, you can visit our 

website. 

 

The Transformation Plan, introduced in 2014, is a strategic plan encompassing the 

comprehensive academic, organizational and institutional work of the school 

district. Progress reports are provided to Sandusky City Schools’ stakeholders and 

available to the community semiannually. Mr. Dan Poggiali, Chief of Staff and 

Transformation Officer, presented the Fall 2018 update at a central office staff 

meeting at the Sandusky City Schools Board of Education Office on Thursday, 

November 29th, 2018. The progress report, featuring highlights and pie-chart 

analyses from the twelve pillars of the Transformation Plan, can be found, and 

available for download, on our website. The Fall 2018 Transformation Plan update 

report will be available at the Board of Education office and at all SCS buildings 

after November 15, 2018. Pictures and a video of the presentation will be posted to 

Sandusky City Schools’ social media accounts. 

 

If you ever have any questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out to us. You can 

reach Dr. Eugene Sanders at askdrsanders@scs-k12.net or 419.984.1000. Follow 

us on Facebook (Sandusky City Schools) or Twitter (@gobluestreaks) to stay 

updated on what is happening throughout the district.  

 

 

 

mailto:askdrsanders@scs-k12.net
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Sandusky Rotary Global Education Center 

 
On Thursday, October 25, 2018, 

a special presentation was held 

at the Administration Building, 

where Sandusky City Schools 

received a donation from the 

Sandusky Rotary Club.  2019 will 
mark Sandusky Rotary’s 100th 

year of service to our 

community.  

 

The Past Presidents of Sandusky 

Rotary Centennial Project 
Committee was charged with 

finding a project that would help 

serve the Sandusky community 

for the next 100 years.  After many recommendations and careful consideration, 

the Centennial Committee and the Sandusky Rotary Board decided that Sandusky 

City School’ forthcoming Global Education Center met that criteria.   
 

The Sandusky Rotary Global Education Scholarship fund will receive $25,000.00 of 

the $100,000.00 donation. The Sandusky Rotary and Rotary International will be a 

part of this community for many generations to come. 

 

Alumni Christmas Carolers Visit Osborne Elementary 

The Zion Lutheran 

Church Choir sang 

Christmas Carols 

to Osborne 

Elementary 

students during 

lunch!  

Look closely and 

you’ll spot several 

former Sandusky 

teachers and 

alumni 

volunteering their 

time and talents!    
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50th Class Reunion  
  
The Class of 1969 will be celebrating the 50th Class Reunion on the weekend of 

October 4-6, 2019.  Plans for the weekend include a Friday night SHS football 

game, Saturday dinner and music at the Sandusky Yacht Club, and a Sunday 

morning church service at the Old Calvary Church.   

 
Addresses are currently being checked with letters planned to be sent out after the 

first of the year.  There will be additional details and information included in this 

mailing.  Mark your calendar now and plan to attend this special weekend 

celebration! 

 
 

All Class Reunion 

You won’t want to miss this 

joint SHS and SMCC, multiclass 

reunion of the classes of the 

1960’s through 1990’s!  The 

event is scheduled for August 

24, 2019, at the Erie County 
Fair Grounds.  There will be 

food, live music, dancing, 

games, beverages, and of 

course, a chance to visit with 

your classmates!  Admission is 

$10.00.  

 

Planning a Class 
Reunion? 

Please send us your reunion 

news and we will be happy to 

share it in the June newsletter. 
Send to: 

SanduskyAlumni@gmail.com  

or  
Alumni Association  

PO Box 2401 

Sandusky, OH 44870  

 

Need a Yearbook? 
Three Frams were recently donated 
to Pat Volz and she is offering them to SHS Alumni, free of charge, first come, first serve!  Two 
are 1952 and one is 1951. They are available individually or as a group.  If anyone is interested, 
email Pat at pjvolz@bex.net OR mail a note to the Alumni Association post office box. 

mailto:pjvolz@bex.net
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Memorials  

June – for Bob Reiber from Joe (1962) & Diane Harbrecht (1964)   

-  for Carlton ‘Stan’ Mackey (1952) from Class of 1952 

-  for Helen Jean Granfield Ackerman (1952) from Class of 1952 

-  for Elverda ‘Bert’ Gillingham Jacobs (1952) from Class of 1952 

August – for Robert Sprau (1947) from Milton & Mae Dahlke (1947) 

-  for Robert Sprau (1947) from Beverly Byington (1947) 

-  for Cynthia L Miller Littleton (1959) from David A. Miller (1956) 

September - for Helen Ackerman (1952) from Judy S. Porterfield (1952) 

November – for Kathleen LaGrass Salkind (1968) from John Hemminger  

-  for Robert Hower (1968) from John Hemminger (1968) 

-  for John Bier (1951) from John Parker (1951) 

Sandusky Bicentennial Fun 

The SHS Alumni Association was part of the Sandusky Bicentennial Parade on 

August 18.  John Schumm, Jim Corso, Joe and Trevor Hayberger and Tom 

Patterson took turns carrying the banner. Jim and Judy Corso, along with Cindy 

Patterson, road in the golf cart driven by Max Corso, a SHS Senior.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s New? 

Cindy (Hartlaub) Keise (1971) became a first-time great grandma to 
granddaughter, “Autumn” (8/31/2018), and happily retired (9/20/2018). 

 

Congratulations to Trevor Hayberger (1994), who was recently named City of 

Sandusky Law Director.  Trevor also serves as vice-president for the SHS Alumni 

Association.  
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Sandusky Alumni Complete LPN to RN Diploma Program  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Sandusky Career Center LPN to RN Diploma Program graduated its first class 

on November 27, 2018. This program allows Licensed Practical Nurses (LPN) with 

I.V. Certification to obtain their Registered Nurse (RN) license.  The program is 45 
weeks and starts every January. Upon completion of this program, students are 

eligible to take the NCLEX-RN to obtain licensure. If students wish to obtain their 

Bachelors of Science in Nursing (BSN), there are educational agreements in place 

with Chamberlain University and Muskingum University. These programs are online, 

allowing for students to work and gain experience as a RN as they complete their 

BSN degree. These educational agreements also allow for tuition discounts. 
 

The 2018 class graduated 22 students.  Fourteen of these students were graduates 

of the Sandusky Career Center School of Practical Nursing and 5 were Sandusky 

High School graduates. Two faculty members are also Sandusky High School 
Graduates, Vanessa Link(2004) and Elizabeth Moots (2003). 
 

Throughout the program, students complete a rigorous curriculum with a 

combination of clinical, lab, and theory experiences. The clinicals take place in a 
variety of settings, including Firelands Regional Medical Center and Fisher-Titus 

Medical Center. The students also have a number of opportunities in the community 

setting.  Students also get simulation experience in the skills lab setting.  
  

We currently have 50 students enrolled in both the part-time and full-time program 
for 2019.  Of these 50 students, 25 are graduates of the Sandusky Career Center 

School of Practical Nursing. Applications are currently being accepted for the 2020 

class. Please call Elizabeth Moots at 419-984-1870 for additional information! 

 
Have News to Share? The deadline for articles for the next issue of the 

newsletter is June 1, 2019   

Email articles to: SanduskyAlumni@gmail.com or mail to  

Alumni Association  
PO Box 2401 

Sandusky, OH 44870 
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In Memoriam – Listed below are alumni deaths from 2016-17 that were not 

reported in last newsletter, plus deaths through December 1, 2018. We offer our 

thanks to Julie Sehlmeyer Dendinger for tracking and organizing the names of our 

deceased classmates.  Please email corrections or additions to us at: 

SanduskyAlumni@gmail.com or mail to Alumni Association, PO Box 2401, Sandusky, 

OH 44870. 

Class of 1934 D.O.D  Class of 1943 (continued) D.O.D 

Alberta (Ernst) Deringer 3-20-18  Landon Palmer 6-11-17 
   Edna Stierhoff   3-2-17 

Class of 1937   Louis Wagner      1-10-18 

Lois Edith (Abele) Chupa 9-7-18  Charles ‘Mick’ Waterfield   7-28-18 

     

Class of 1939   Class of 1944  

Richard Heinz 6-12-17  Henry L. Baker               9-7-18 
Jean (Perry) Jensen 12-31-17  Jeanne Paula (Carroll) Neff 12-30-17 

Allen Montelauro 7-6-18                          Albert Fresch     9-15-17 

   Mardella (Marchus) Marquardt 3-6-18 

Class of 1940   Dean Renwand        12-4-17 

Elnora ‘Ellie’ (Sarr) Farrell 5-11-18  Audrey (Roberts) Geiger-Brown 11-9-18 

Edward Lipp 9-20-18  Ralph Seibel          4-5-18 

   Rhoda (Young) Taylor    9-13-18 
Class of 1941     

Delbert Agsten 11-22-18  Class of 1945  

Marian (Cross) Babcock 7-24-17  Alice (Eckler)Didion   8-3-17 

Wade Garner 3-1-18  William O. Huth     8-26-17 

Ruth (Simon) Pelz 10-15-18  David S. Jamison       7-26-18 

   Raymond Niehm                1-4-18 
Class of 1942   Erna May (Miller) Taylor    11-9-17 

Annabell (Cutcher) Wright 7-13-18  Frank Seitz                 4-29-17 

Ellen (Kelham) Bruns 3-23-18  Betty (Wright) Leech         8-31-17 

Alma (Klein) Iehle   2-27-18   

Class of 1946 

 

Alice Rose (Landefeld) 

Maschari 

7-16-17  Rolland Bertsch        12-6-17 

Jay Moore 4-21-17  Marilyn (Neidler) Bossetti   6-10-18 

Dorothy (Scott) Lipp 4-23-18  Mary (Francis) Heminger       6-19-18 

Richard ‘Dick’ Volz 10-13-18  Patricia (Knoble) Gorman       11-6-18 

   Janice Miller                 4-8-18 

Class of 1943   Kathryn (Mularoni) Vassalo    4-10-18 

George Balduff 10-29-18  Phyllis (Sloat) Fox 10-25-17 
Joyce (Behnke) Ricci 9-5-18    

Robert Brunow    4-4-18    

forKathryn (Burr) Roesch 5-19-18  

Robert Hermes    6-29-18  

Lewis Miller 9-14-17  
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Class of 1947 D.O.D  Class of 1952 D.O.D 

Paul Allen                   3-19-17  Jack Colvin                    8-19-17 

Marilyn Jean (Baaske) 

Schuster 

4-25-18  Mary (Gebard) Michel               6-10-17 

James Kelley                9-8-17  Ralph Miller                        8-3-16 

Kermit F. Price              11-2-17  Joan (Wichman) Boone                 8-30-17 

Helen (Richter) Bartell       2-26-17    
Santo Giardina                2-10-17  Class of 1953  

Leroy J. Silvani 1-11-18  Dessalane ‘Goody’ Devese 4-3-18 

Robert ‘Bob’ Sprau            6-28-18  Darlene (Emmerick) Hackett       8-18-18 

   Norbert Gast                      6-11-17 

Class of 1948   Colleen (Mears) Nitschke           6-6-18 

Daniel D. Ahner 1-27-18  Carol (Musson) Schindley 1-18-18 
Joseph Camella               10-6-17  Thomas Pappas                    6-19-18 

Shirley (Coakley) Stuckey      9-27-17  Devona Cleo (Pittman) 

Karnheim   

9-11-18 

Doris (Pfistner) Rogers        9-24-18  Joseph 'Joe' Sidoti              7-29-18 

Angelo Paul Mularoni 10-26-17    

Donna Jean (Remington) 

Didion 

3-17  Class of 1954  

Paul Strasser               12-21-17  Lois (Ebner) Briggs 1-20-18 

Evelyn (Young) 

Behrendsen    

12-1-17  Thomas Cromer        12-6-17 

   Carol (Ferback) Steensen             7-28-18 

Class of 1949   Nancy (Kuns) Collins                8-12-17 

Jeanine (Emmerick) 
Boissoneault 

11-23-18  William C. Knupke              7-29-18 

Dale W. Keimer                       9-2-18  John D. Piper                        11-26-17 

Julius John Pasqualini                2017  William 'Bill' Stallings            8-22-17 

Joseph Ryan 3-8-2018    

Joseph Robert ‘Bob’ 

Seaman          

8-13-18  Class of 1955  

   Robert 'Bob' Guss                    9-22-18 

Class of 1950   Martha (Maschari) Bertsch             11-16-17 

Margaret 'Betty' (Brown) 

Eicherman   

10-20-17  Marlene (Kapahnke) Ritter 5-11-18 

Connie (Cheshire) 

Rotsinger    

8-17-17  Karen (Kohn) Krupp                   7-3-17 

Alice (Dillender) Adam              10-23-17  Victor ‘Herb’ Stark 3-6-18 
Blaine Emmerick                      6-6-18    

Harold ‘Ha’ Koehler                12-28-18  Class of 1956  

Nancy (Sausser) Nichols              11-18-17  Grace M. (Barone) Brammer            11-18-18 

   Peter Brown                         2-10-17 

Class of 1951   Larry Fish 10-15-17 

Bruce Charles Hesselbart              10-11-18  Curtis Gast                         10-25-18 
Thomas Michael Stockdale             10-13-18  Carol (Hauritz) Schuster 

Ferguson    

7-11-18 

Carol (Ziegler) Moyer         12-21-17  George Roesch                        1-23-17 
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Class of 1957 D.O.D  Class of 1961 (continued) D.O.D 

Joseph R. Barone                  10-17-18  Karen (Lentz) Fox 7-5-17 

Robert Bruce Criswell 4-19-18  Hattie (Morris) Magee 8-8-16 

Wayne Beese                         5-15-17  Barbara (Reiter) Gerold 11-8-18 

Miriam (Devereaux) 

Ferguson Johnson   

8-23-18  Carlton ‘Bud’ Seville 8-19-18 

Albert Gerber                      8-14-18       James A. Stierholl 9-26-18 
David Lee 10-19-17  Robert Tucker 3-5-17 

Nancy (Morey) Hesselbart    9-24-17    

Janice Ann (Rutledge) 

Sharp       

9-11-17  Class of 1962  

Susan Mary (Scott) Reed           10-6-17  Diane Calhoun 11-13-17 

Brenda (Ward) Stroupe                7-29-17  David Harkelroad 11-2-18 
   James R. Hartman 1-5-18 

Class of 1958   Doug Cole 7-10-17 

Rodger Best 4-2-18  Fred ‘Muggs’ Moore 7-16-17 

Bonnie (Bing) Wuertz                  2-1-18  John Thomas Pascoe 8-31-17 

John Hurlburt 1-11-18  Thomas Rutger 7-28-17 

Ozell Irby                        9-17-17    

Edward Francis  Miller Jr. 10-15-17  Class of 1963  
William Patrick Murray      11-10-17  Ernest Gast 9-12-17 

Donna Jean (Puckrin) Rice            11-27-17  Bruce Gregory 4-10-18 

Vivian Reigle                       7-3-17  Charles O. Hunter 9-22-18 

   Dale Schiefley 11-20-18 

Class of 1959   Sandra (Schmidt) Riedy 1-9-18 

Kenneth Eckler                     10-23-18  John Snoble 3-12-18 
Constance 'Connie' 

(Ferguson) Johnson 

8-23-18    

Dr. Lynne (Grathwol) 

Steadman    

1-23-16  Class of 1964  

James 'Jim' Meikle                  11-28-18  Jack A. Brushaber 7-29-18 

Ted Odum                          1-7-18  Phillip Cronenwett 1-20-18 
Jasper ‘JP’ Potter                11-17-17  Gary Deming 3-6-18 

Paula (Stein) MacDonald           11-9-17  Franklin D. Faulkner 7-2-18 

Mary (Stephens) Landoll 7-13-17  William ‘Billie’ Ferguson 8-9-17 

   Larry Graves 7-24-18 

   Thomas Layton 4-25-17 

Class of 1960     

Karen (Evans) Cassidy 7-12-18  Class of 1965  
Judith (Hazen) Guss 2-25-18  Keith Barbour 4-3-17 

Wayne P. Knisely 12-4-17  Joce (Hampton) Scherf 1-5-17 

   Terrence ‘Terry’ Karbler 10-24-17 

Class of 1961   David Smith 10-28-18 

Barbara (Biggs) McCloskey 11-7-18  Class of 1966  

Richard ‘Dick’ Cann 7-27-17  Constance ‘Connie’ (Emch) Pool 6-6-18 
Thomas Coughlan 7-12-17  Myron M. Martin 9-12-18 

Richard ‘Rick’ Fresch 4-22-17  Ron Renande 3-6-18 

Thomas F. Gerold 7-18-18 

 

 Martha (Lay) Dinnerstein 1-13-18 
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Class of 1966 (continued) D.O.D  Class of 1973 D.O.D 

Fred Stumpf 4-30-18  Caroline Ackerman 2-18-18 

Carole (Wood) Butler 1-26-16  Carol (Barringer) McCall 12-28-16 

   Anthony ‘Tony’ Christian 1-1-18 

   Barbara Ann McQueen 3-30-17 

Class of 1967   Teresa (Morency) Willis 3-31-18 

Sally (Andres) Kehrer 7-22-18  Patricia O. Hearn 7-30-17 
Mary Jo (Buchanan) 

Ostheimer 

9-12-17  Class of 1974  

Thomas Catlett 4-27-18  David L. Hess 6-8-18 

Robert Higgins 1-20-18  David Jarrett 12-25-17 

Marcia (Kohlman) Kiser 1-1-18  Deanna Kotz 10-24-17 

Bruce Luma 2-4-18  Russell Lindsley 10-16-18 
Steve Nestor 12-10-17    

Emmey Phillips 8-5-18  Class of 1975  

   Rex Angus 10-23-18 

Class of 1968   Robert Hackett 1-21-18 

Jackie (Gant) Collins 1-15-18  Steve Jagel 8-14-17 

Robert Hower 10-19-18  Rosemary (Meyers) Thatcher 11-11-17 

Kathleen (LaGrass) Salkind 11-11-18  Rich Schweinfurth 11-30-18 
Sharon (Walsh) Meade 9-19-18  Robert L. Stanley 12-2-18 

   Robert VanWhy 10-21-18 

Class of 1969     

David Donald Breest 12-2-17  Class of 1976  

Melvin Gregory Doctor 11-21-18  Shirley Drossman 10-15-17 

Donna (Duston) Miller 12-22-17  Helen K. Fox 4-7-18 
Vivian (Pool)Giving 3-12-18  Harold Ott 3-27-18 

David ‘Bo’ Rather 4-2-18  Cynthia (Peters) Isabel 2-7-16 

Mary Elizabeth (Seiler) 

Goodenow 

4-30-18  Krista (Schweinfurth) Plowman 8-19-18 

   Walter Webster 8-13-16 

Class of 1970     
Dennis Bromm 3-16-18  Class of 1977  

Peter Spore 6-10-18  Karen (Atkins) Almufti 7-31-18 

   Joe Dunlap 4-14-17 

Class of 1971   Randall Hunt 11-17-18 

Douglas Ott 11-11-18  Larry Charles Lacey 6-18-18 

Jesse Pearson 12-13-17    

   Class of 1978  
Class of 1972   William Michael Kimbrel 5-28-18 

Doublas Coe 2-10-18  Nicholas Klos 3-1-17 

Billie Jo ‘Jodi’ (Gibson) 

Kocis 

11-13-18  Sally (MacGregor) Franklin 4-27-18 

Elnoria Gray 12-20-17    

Lawrence ‘Larry’ McMonigal 8-31-18  Class of 1979  
Darlene Russell 10-2-17  Kenneth J. Atkins 11-11-18 

Richard Thames 2-22-18  Jeffrey Corbin 3-8-18 

   Jim Fegyak 4-2-17 
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Sandusky Alumni Help Brighten the Holidays 

 

El Da’ Sheon Nix (2000), his friends and family 

organized a community event at Christmas to 

increase and enhance the holiday spirit.  This 

year his ‘Tis the Season’ event was held at the 

Erie County Senior Center and The Meadows at 

Osborn Park.  Seniors enjoyed food, games and 

fellowship and were treated to holiday gift bags 

and food bags.   

Mary Giles (2005) surprised teachers at Hancock 

Elementary by donating bags of supplies to 17 

classrooms. The bags were stuffed with tissues, 

construction paper, crayons, snacks and more. Her  

employer, Akro-Mils, in Akron, donated storage 

containers for classrooms.  Mary, who now lives in 

Akron, said she understands how hard it can be for 

teachers to supply their classrooms. 

 

Class of 1979 (continued) D.O.D  Class of 1985 D.O.D 

David Gosser 6-9-18  Shannon J. McNally 7-25-18 

Shelia (Hamm) Dalton 10-11-17    

Jan Koonce 7-8-18  Class of 1992  

Daniel W. Stacy 8-27-18  Christopher Lamont Taylor 10-9-18 

     

Class of 1980   Class of 1995  
Cheryl (Norris) Brauer 12-2-18  Monique (Reed) Sanders 11-19-17 

Michael ‘Mikey’ Hamlin II 2-23-18    

Greg Meyer 10-11-17  Class of 1996  

Teresa (Collins) Painter 11-25-17  Twyla (Johnson) Moore 10-18-17 

   Kelley (Vollmer) Figueroa 7-13-17 

Class of 1982     
Michael J. Ryan 2-28-18  Class of 2007  

   Benjamin Leigh Meyers 10-1-18 

Class of 1983     

Donald ‘Don’ Allen 11-2-17  Class of 2014  

James ‘Jim’ Myers 3-5-17  Nolan R. Wieber 9-5-17 

     

Class of 1984    
Thomas ‘Tracy’ Cromer 11-1-18  

Scott A. Wilson 10-9-18  
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